Minutes of the Web-site Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm, 6th January 2014, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Philippa Hill-John, Nikki Howard & Stuart Thomas, 
145
To consider ways to improve the Council web-site
The Chairman opened the meeting stating that some Councillors had made comments about the web-site and he asked members to explain what it was they would like to see on a web-site.

Cllr Stuart Thomas stated that he had never liked the way the web-site had been set out and showed members a print of the opening page of the web-site, citing the example of the prominence of the OVW logo over the PCC logo.  Cllr Hill-John agreed the site was poorly laid out but felt the purpose of the meeting was to agree ways to improve the dated image of the existing web-site.  The Clerk agreed stating that there were over 270 documents on the web-site and he did not want to have to re-load these items, if the existing site could be improved.  
Cllr Howard felt the purpose of the web-site was to serve the Community and pointed to the Radyr & Morganstown web-site as an example of a more dynamic and interactive design.  Cllr Howard related an incident where an item had been put on FaceBook and had been seen by 498 people in one day.  A discussion resulted over concerns regarding the monitoring and maintenance of a web-site and who maintains it.  It was agreed that any reconstructed or new web-site needed to be more appealing, more interactive, more informative and retain the English/Welsh versions.
Cllr Hill-John felt that it required somebody with the specialist skills in designing web-sites rather than being skilled in Computer maintenance and soft-ware problems.  She queried whether the existing contractor had the necessary skills.  The Clerk agreed to contact the existing contractor and pose that question of him.  The Chairman pointed to the Pentyrch RFC web-site as an example of an individual living in the Community who may take on the re-design of a web-site.  Cllr Hill-John, through her business networking, also knew people who could tender, although she also knew that web-site design could be inordinately expensive.  Cllr Stuart Thomas pointed out that next year’s budget was to be set at the next meeting and that was the opportunity to reserve monies for the web-site design and maintenance.  The Clerk agreed advising members of his initial analysis of income and expenditure, for the Forward Planning section of the meeting, indicated that the existing precept should be maintained.  He also pointed out that the £500 received for this work from Welsh Government remained largely unspent and that a further £500 reserved, by increasing the precept, should not materially affect the budget.
It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the existing contractor and that Cllrs Hill-John and Harrison would also contact their known web site designers in order that a tender could be put out to ensure that any web-site design chosen would be within the budget agreed.  It was hoped that the persons contacted could indicate costings prior to the next Council meeting.  Clerk to arrange
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To consider whether the Council should have a Facebook Page or Twitter Account
Cllr Hill-John felt that it was important that any new web-site was automatically linked to FaceBook and Twitter and that the accounts should be set up for linking.  It was also felt, by Cllr Howard, that all Councillors should have official PCC email addresses as part of the web-site. 
147
Any other business

There was no other business and the meeting closed at 7.50 pm
Chair_____________________________________________
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